May 28, 2015

Lee Connor, Director The Bridge at Birch Bay 4750 Golf Course Drive Birch Bay, WA 98230

Regarding: Endorsement of The Bridge at Birch Bay

Dear Lee,

We are pleased to be among those who enthusiastically endorse the creation and construction of The Bridge at Birch Bay. As pastors in the community, we are aware of many needs which this new center could address with the families and youth who live in the area.

At our last meeting of the pastors' fellowship on May 20, we voted to express our united endorsement of The Bridge. We are especially pleased to see this center could come to completion soon with practical assistance of donated materials and volunteer labor from the community. We are convinced that it will provide a venue for a variety of activities which will support and address many practical needs. This is greatly needed and will be beneficial to the overall health of the community.

The pastors' fellowship is an affiliation of pastors who meet on a regular basis for mutual support and encouragement in our work as leaders of local congregations. Here is the list of pastors and their churches, all of whom are located in Blaine, Birch Bay and Custer:

Trent Arneson, Peace Arch Assembly of God
Jim Carberry, Water's Edge Church
Lee and Rosemary Connors, Dakota Creek Christian Center
Charles Gibson, Northwood Alliance Church
Justin Long, Blaine Christian Fellowship
Dan McEvoy, North Bay Christ the King Community Church
Fr. Khanh Nguyen, St. Anne's Catholic Church
David Riddle, Freedom Community Church
Tim Thiessen, Birch Bay Bible Church
Andy Weeda, Sunrise Baptist Church
Aaron Zuch, Grace Lutheran Church

It is our pleasure to endorse the creation of The Bridge.

Charles Gibson on behalf of the pastors' fellowship Pastor of Northwood Alliance Church 580 C St., Blaine, WA 98230

northwoodalliance@gmail.com 360-332-8610